
January Meeting Highlights 

 

▪ THAT the minutes of the December 11,2019 regular meeting of 

council be approved as read. 
▪ WHEREAS the municipality has recognized an increase with wild 

boars within the province; 
 

 “WHEREAS Wild Boars are becoming more abundant in many 

areas of the province which pose a threat to the environment, 

farm operations and to other livestock; AND 

WHEREAS the population of wild boars are growing exponentially 

due to their adaptability to different habitat, their short gestation 

period and large litter counts; AND 

WHEREAS the current Feral Wild Boar Program run through 

Saskatchewan Crop Insurance Corporation focuses only on either 

costly specialized hunting and trapping teams to eradicate their 

population in certain areas or provide compensation for any crop 

or livestock damage caused by the pest  

BE IT RESOLVED THAT SARM lobby the province to establish a 

bounty program similar to that of the Beaver Control program to 

act as an incentive for individuals to assist with controlling the 

feral wild boar population; AND 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT SARM administer this program 

with rural municipalities.” 

▪ THAT the administrator contacts a representative from Tick 

Awareness Canada to be a guest speaker at our Annual Meeting 

on April 6th, 2020 in addition to Dwight Odelein and Angela Jones. 



▪ THAT the municipality set an advance poll for the Friday preceding 

election day and that the poll be held at the municipal office.  

▪ THAT the Annual Hendon Drinking Water Quality and Compliance 

Report be accepted as presented and filed. 

▪ That the monthly Hendon well report be accepted as presented 

and filed.  

▪ THAT the municipality renew its 2020 membership for the Hudson 

Bay Route Association.  

▪ THAT the municipality renew its 2020 membership for the North 

East Area Transportation Planning Committee.  

 


